GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

ADVISORY NEIGHORHOOD COMMISSION 3B

GLOVER PARK AND CATHEDRAL HEIGHTS

June 2011 Minutes
A quorum was established and the meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. at Stoddert Elementary School and Recreation Center. In attendance were: Commissioners Cohen (05), Stevens, (03) Blumenthal (02), Thielen (01), and Kreitzman (04).

SECOND DISTRICT POLICE REPORT

There wasn’t anyone from the Metropolitan Police Department’s Second District at the June 2011 ANC 3B meeting to give the monthly police report.

OLD BUSINESS

Guy Mason:  The Department of Parks and Recreation provided an update on the status of the reconstruction and modernization of Guy Mason.  A contractor is working weekends and evenings to open Guy Mason by some point this summer.  The Department of Public Works announced it may have a grand opening for Guy Mason at a point later this summer.  There have been delays in recent weeks because of scope-of-work issues and waterline issues affecting the property.  The inspection for the Certificate of Occupancy was expected to start on June 15. 

Guy Mason will have new wood flooring in the first floor classrooms.  The basement will have art studios.  A new curtain wall is currently under construction.  Work is also underway for new blacktop on the basketball court and paving the surrounding area.

Glover Park streetscape:  Paul Hoffman, Program Manager for the District Department of Transportation (DDOT) gave an update on the Glover Park streetscape improvements.  The project was designed to improve transportation and pedestrian safety in Glover Park, including curb cuts, energy efficient streetlights and roadway changes such as left-turn lanes. .   Hoffman noted that DDOT is trying to balance vehicle capacity at the intersections with better pedestrian safety.  All of the improvements in the Glover Park streetscape project are expected to cost $5.5M.

DDOT is changing all ramps in the project area to comply with the American Disability Act and upgrading traffic signals at three locations.  Mr. Hoffman spoke about the driveway and the Chevron station at 2450 Wisconsin Avenue and said that DDOT wants to move the driveway away from where pedestrians primarily walk.  The sidewalks will also be widened by the gas station.  At the intersection of Wisconsin and 35th Street, DDOT is going to reduce the width of the street.  Parking will be left as parallel parking.  The intersection at Wisconsin and Garfield will change from two lanes to three lanes. 

DDOT will also add a painted median to Wisconsin Avenue in Glover Park.  Additional study is the next step before DDOT installs a landscaped median.
Commissioner Blumenthal reminded  DDOT that the plan included  replacing all the individual coin meters with multi-space meters, which had been done everywhere on Wisconsin Avenue except by Holy Rood Cemetery where the sidewalk is exceptionally narrow. Mr. Hoffman said he would look into this problem.  

DDOT promised to keep ANC 3B informed about the bid dates for this project.  Plans will be done next week (June 15) and DDOT will start soliciting bids in August and award the contract by September 2011.  The improvements should take approximately one year to complete.

JP’s liquor license:    There was a hearing before the Alcoholic Beverage Control  Board on May 25.  The ANC and Group of 16 protestants  presented a comprehensive case that renewing JP’s license is inappropriate due to changes in the demographic composition and commercial makeup of Glover Park over the past 20 years. The Board will rule on the renewal within 90 days. 
Throughout the May 25 hearing, it became clear that JP’s liquor license is in the process of being sold, however there is no process for the ANC to weigh in on the transfer of ownership.  If the ABC Board renews JP’s license, ANC 3B may appeal to the DC City Council for relief from the grandfathering of the liquor license.  Milton Grossman, the attorney representing many Glover Park residents, questioned during the hearing  how long  the grandfathering of the license should last.  Commissioner Blumenthal noted that the joint protestants made a well-grounded argument that the neighborhood has changed significantly since the liquor license was grandfathered.  Additionally, Councilmember Mary Cheh wrote a letter to the Board on behalf of Glover Park residents opposed to the renewal of the JP’s liquor license.

Parking survey:  Commissioner Cohen noted that over three hundred responses have been received.  The survey will run for one more week (until the middle of June).  Seventy percent of responses are in favor of some sort of change for on-street parking.  The ANC will seek recommendations for changes at its July 2011 meeting.

James Bulger, Mayor Gray’s Ward 3 liaison asked if ANC 3B considered creating subzones within the Residential Parking Permits (RPPs).  Mr. Bulger said that one of the challenges with Glover Park is that there are a lot of group homes where people don’t register their out-of-state vehicles in the District.  Bulger also said that it is necessary to get consensus and buy-in from the neighborhood before making changes, which is what the parking survey was intended to do.
NEW BUSINESS

Stoddert Elementary School PTA: Mary McLaughlin, from the Stoddert Elementary School PTA organization, presented a grant request for $3,000 for the purchase of new books for pre-Kindergarten – 5th grade students at Stoddert elementary school.  Ms. McLaughlin noted that the PTA will cover any additional costs that are not covered by the grant funding.  She also noted that Stoddert librarians want to create a ‘reading room’ that would be a quieter section of the library.  The grant request was approved 5-0. 

Speed bumps for 3700 – 3800 blocks of Fulton Street:  A resident on the 3700 block of Fulton Street appeared before ANC 3B to request speed bumps for the 3700-3800 blocks of Fulton Street, NW.  The petitioner noted that vehicles frequently travel at speed up to 35 miles per hour.  The resident noted that this speeding is a problem on several streets in Cathedral Heights.  The resident noted that there has been no objection from neighbors concerning the implementation of speed bumps.

Commissioner Thielen said that he will bring the problem of speeding to the attention of the Metropolitan Police Department. 
OPEN FORUM

There were no items discussed in the Open Forum at the June meeting

ADMINISTRATIVE

Treasurer’s Report: The April and May 2011 financial reports were approved by a vote of 5-0.  The April opening balance was $9,409.61.  There were withdrawals of $60.33, $140.33, and $1,127.50 and a deposit of $59.86 (refunded March bank fees).  The closing balance was $8,141.64

The May opening balance was $8,141.64.  There was a withdrawal of $60.51 (bank fees) and  deposit of $2,888.09 (ANC 3B’s quarterly allocation).  The closing balance is $10,969.22 

The Quarterly Financial Report for the second quarter of 2011 was approved by a vote of 5-0.
May Minutes: The May 2011 minutes were approved by a vote of 5-0.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded and passed unanimously at 8:10 PM.

